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AIG Programs - Underwriting Bulletin
	99 High Street, 25th Floor
Boston, MA 02110
December 30, 2015

Please note that this Bulletin may provide an update or additional guidance to direction previously provided to you via your Underwriting Guidelines or Program Underwriting Authority document.  This Bulletin supersedes any such previous direction as of the effective date specified below and will be incorporated into your Underwriting Guidelines or Underwriting Authority document, if applicable, as future updates are issued.  If you have any questions or require clarification regarding this Bulletin, please contact your Program Manager.

Title:	 RiskMeter Expense Control 

In reviewing the Program Division monthly usage reports from our RiskMeter vendor, it appears that a number of our Program Administrators may be ordering RiskMeter look-ups beyond what is needed for the prudent underwriting of certain accounts.  There may be a misconception that we are charged a fixed price for this service and this is not the case. 
Our division is charged by RiskMeter for each individual look-up requested.  The look-ups for Flood and US EQE Earthquake are quite expensive.  The accumulation of all look-up expenses, irrespective of individual cost, creates a sizeable expense for the Program Division.   
[bookmark: _GoBack]It is requested that you please consider exactly what you require for the underwriting of any given account when ordering RiskMeter hazard identifications including the following:
· If you are not quoting perils such as Flood or Earthquake, please do not order the report for those perils from RiskMeter;
· If you order a US EQE Earthquake report for a location in one city, you likely will not need to order additional reports for other locations in that same city (i.e. some instances have been identified where look-ups were ordered for multiple buildings at the same location). Nor should you need to order distance to fault, as that is considered part of  the EQE report;
· If you order a flood look-up for one location, and the map that is returned shows no high hazard flood zone(s) in a one or two mile radius, there is no need to check any other locations within that radius;
· The same is true for items including, but not limited to, tornado and hail look-ups and certain wildfire look-ups, etc. for multiple locations/buildings, or distance to coast when you know a location is well inland (beyond the wind control zone definition);

Just note your file per the multi-location / building hazard identification.
We must obtain adequate information to perform our underwriting function, but some discretion must be used in determining what is “need to have” versus “nice to have”.
Your attention to implementing such cost controls is greatly appreciated.  If you have any questions regarding what is necessary for documenting the underwriting information of a specific risk, or multi-location risks in general, please contact your Program Manager.

The information and other material contained herein is proprietary to AIG Programs and intended for internal use only.  Unauthorized disclosure, dissemination, copying or other use of this information and material without the express written permission of AIG Programs is strictly prohibited.
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